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It was great to be back “home.” That was the exact feeling that both 
Cyndi and I had when we walked back into our house there on the 
mission. We were there only three weeks this time and we are now 
back in the U.S. Our plans were delayed this year because of some 
health issues that I have had to deal with. I was diagnosed with 
cancer on my lower lip in December. The cancer I have is caused by 
sun exposure and is common to people who have fair skin. On 
January 4th I had surgery to remove about 30 percent of my lower lip. 
I have been blessed through out this whole process to find very good 
doctors. The surgery went well, though the surgeon did tell afterwards 
that the cancer had spread more into the nerves than he was 
expecting. Because of that, I will have to be watched closely over the 
next several months to make sure there is no return of the disease. 
 

Once we finally arrived on the 
mission, we were greeted by 
the lush beauty typical for this time of year. The rains have 
been more sporadic than usual this year, but it has rained 
enough to keep everything growing well. Randy Carroll from 
New York Avenue Church of Christ in Arlington traveled with 
us. This was Randy’s first trip to Chimala, but it was not his first 
mission trip. Randy and his wife, Brianna, were missionaries in 
Germany for ten years. Of course, doing mission work in 
Eastern Germany is much different than doing mission work in 
East Africa. Both Randy and I preached and taught some while 
we were there. Randy also worked on some computers and 
spent time at all of the different areas of the mission.  

 

I evaluated many aspects of the mission, especially looking over the finances while I was there. Most 
people do not realize the magnitude of the work that takes place at the mission. With a 120-bed 
hospital that sees over 20,000 patients a year, schools with almost 1,000 students, and one of the 
largest preacher training schools in the world, Chimala Mission is quite a busy place with many 
financial transactions every day. This is one area that I have always tried to keep watch over, in order 
to make sure that we are using His money wisely. I want to thank everyone that has and continues to 
help the mission do all of these great works for the people of Tanzania.  

Bill Stinson 
Stateside Coordinator 

Home Sweet “Home” 

 

Chimala Mission, 

Hospital, and Schools 

February 2013 
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Hospital Staff Rises to the Challenge 

Blessed With Willing Workers Becoming a Light and Torch 

We have finished the first week of classes at the Chimala Bible Institute (CBI). My two days 
travel finished off with a rough plane ride to Mbeya, where we then traveled to CBI to greet the 
students and to see that the situation of the meals and dorms were acceptable. I am constantly 
amazed at the humility and dedication of our fine group of teachers. Their concern for the 
students, soundness of faith and desire to train this next generation of preachers for Tanzania 
and Malawi is awe-inspiring. Chapel has been especially moving this week. The speakers were 
from our faculty members and their lessons were encouraging and thought-provoking. Over 45 
voices were raised in song in our small chapel room, which lifted our hearts to God. This 
weekend all of our students are out working in the local congregations strengthening the church. 

I am always interested in what our 
students do when they are not in school. 
So I interviewed some of the second-
year students, asking them what 
activities they were involved in during 
the break. Micah said he had ñbeen 
preaching with some of the members of 
the church in various places.ò As he 
explained it, he spoke person-to-person, 
as well as to groups of people. He 
concluded by saying ñhe is thankful to 
God for CBI, to all who support her 
existence and the teachers.ò 

Payana is one of our second-year 
Swahili students. He reports he worked 
with the church the entire time school 
was not in session. He worked with the 
church and preached on six Lord’s Days 
on several topics, one of which was, 
ñBeing An Example To All People For 

Christ.ò The congregation he worked with was rightly blessed because this student, as well as all 
of the others, is preparing himself to be a better servant of God. 

In our student body this year we have four young ladies who are local Christians seeking to 
receive training to teach the large group of children that so desperately needs the Gospel. 
Upendo is one of these young ladies. She has been teaching children for years and has spent 
many a weekend translating for ladies from the States as they come to teach. Before school 
started this year, she shared that she has been teaching children’s classes in Chosi A, Uturo, 
and Lyamabogo. She says she has come to school to ñlearn deeply what the Bible teaches and 
to become a light and a torch to children in learning about the Lord.ò Please keep our young 
students in mind as they continually prepare themselves to teach the world about Jesus.  

 

Garry L. Hill 
Coordinator, CBI      

On February 1st, the staff of the Chimala 
Hospital faced a challenge which would have 
been difficult for even the best American ER. 
A big dump truck filled with Tanzanian 
workers took a curve too fast causing the 
vehicle to overturn and throw all the people to 
the ground. Three people died at the scene 
and the remaining 132 people were 
transported to our facility. Most of the patients 
had severe head and facial lacerations. They 
were cold, wet, confused and many were 
bleeding profusely. As you can imagine, 
people were laying everywhere. As I entered 
the courtyard, I was shocked at the scene. 

However, as I approached the two treatment rooms at our hospital, I found doctors, nurses, 
aides and many others calmly working together to treat patients as fast and thoroughly as 
possible. No one became overwhelmed; they stayed focused and worked steadily through the 
morning. Even when suture and dressing supplies ran out, they continued to work as best 
they could to treat and comfort the wounded. As the critical patients were stabilized, plans 
were made to transfer them to other facilities as needed. Within 4 hours, the facility was under 
control again. We praise God for standing beside us and helping us through this crisis. We 
also thank Him for you, who support the work here. Without Chimala Hospital, the nearest 
facility for these victims would have been 90 minutes away.  

Cheryle Bode, R.N. 
Missionary 

I mentioned in last month’s newsletter that we have a new family working to join the mission 
team later this spring in Chimala. Johnny and Laura Spivey are trying to raise their support 
and they still need your help. They will be helping us complete our plans of feeding our 
students from food grown on the mission. 

In addition, we now have another family that is working to do the same. This family has met 
with the elders at New York Avenue and have been approved to join the mission team at 
Chimala. We are really excited to have such  a talented and spiritual family joining our team. 
They are planning on leading our efforts in evangelism. This is an area that can really use 
more attention, not because there is no focus right now on evangelism, but because 
possibilities are endless when it comes to growth. I feel confident that with them devoted to 
this work, we will see the fruit both in souls added to the church and in the spirituality of 
existing Christians. Please contact the Chimala office if you would like more information about 
these families.  

Bill Stinson 
Stateside Coordinator 

'ÁÒÒÙ (ÉÌÌ 4ÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÁÔ #") 

4ÈÅ #ÈÉÍÁÌÁ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ (ÏÓÐÉÔÁÌ 3ÔÁǟ 


